
The New Times 

Join us as we open the sea-
son of  Lent  in worship 
with our friends at Spirit of  
Joy on March 5th at 
6:30pm.  
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We hope you enjoy our 

monthly newsletter,    

The New Times.  

For comments and 

suggestions, please 

contact the BPC office.  

Shrove Tuesday 
Pancake 
Breakfast 

Classes, Coffee,  
& Conversations 

 

February 2 

Love Jeopardy Led By 
Mike Quady 

 

February 9 

East African Ministry 
Led By  

Heidi Vardeman 
 

February 16 

Pastor Brian 

February 23 

Pancake Breakfast 

The Fellowship Committee 
will be hosting a pancake 
breakfast on Sunday, February 
23rd during CCC. followed by 
a little history lesson about 
what Shrove Tuesday is and 
how it marks the beginning of  
Lent.  



people, including 
Jacob, Joseph (the 
son of Jacob), and 
Joseph (Mary’s 
husband and the 
adoptive father of 
Jesus). A frequent 
method of divine 
communication, 
especially to groups 
of people is 

through prophets. The 
prophet will have a vision 
from God and then serve 
as the messenger to kings, 
tribes, and nations. God’s 
communication with peo-
ple in the Bible is regular 
and varied, even among 
the methods mentioned 
there is variation in how 
God speaks.  
 
God’s communication 
with people didn’t stop 
after Bible times, as the 
UCC slogan says, God is 
still speaking. I have 
“heard” God speak to me 
throughout my life in a 
variety of ways, though 
not audibly. God has spo-
ken to me through scrip-
ture, through a voice 
heard, not by my ears, but 
by my spirit, and through 
other people. One of the 
most powerful ways I’ve 
had God speak to me was 
through a sense of God’s 
loving presence. No 
words spoken or written 

were needed, in that mo-
ment I felt the presence 
of God and with it came 
the knowledge that I was 
abundantly loved by my 
Creator. It was a powerful 
message and one that I 
needed at that time. I 
know of others who have 
had God speak to them 
through ways similar to 
my experience or that of 
people in the scriptures.  
 
God is still speaking, per-
haps you can tell of a time 
when you have had God 
speak to you. Communi-
cation from God is not 
something reserved for 
the pious, holy, or wor-
thy, but is rather some-
thing that happens any-
time God wishes. It can’t 
be forced and it doesn’t 
happen on our time table 
or in a way of our choos-
ing. The reality that God 
is still speaking begs the 
question of us, are we still 
listening?  
 
Our openness to God’s 
communication with us is 
a key component of pray-
er. Being open to how 
God may speak to us is 
just as important a part of 
our prayer life as how we 
speak to God. Through 
our worship, prayer, 

scripture reading, service 
to others, as well as our 
rest and recreation we 
place ourselves in a space 
to receive the word God 
has for us in a given mo-
ment. Sometimes the 
word God speaks to us is 
for us and sometimes it is 
a message to be shared 
with a specific person or 
group or everyone.  
 
Ultimately, to be open to 
God’s speaking to us is to 
take a posture of humble 
and faithful openness to 
God, however and when-
ever God may speak. As 
we worship and proclaim 
a living God, so to do we 
worship and proclaim a 
God who is still speak-
ing.  
 
So what is God saying to 
you, through you, to us?  
 
Blessed be our God and 
blessed be God’s people, 
now and forever.  
 
-Pastor Brian 
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Our sibling denomina-
tion, the United Church 
of Christ (UCC), has for 
years if not decades, been 
using the slogan God is 
still speaking. Not being a 
part of the UCC I can’t 
comment on the ways 
that they have used the 
phrase, but I do believe it 
to be true. I believe this 
because God has spoken 
to me and I know others 
to whom God has spo-
ken. In all likelihood God 
has spoken to you too. 
 
In the scriptures God 
speaks to people in a mul-
titude of ways. Sometimes 
God speaks directly, as 
God did to Moses at the 
burning bush and then on 
Mt. Sinai. People often 
hear from God through 
angels (divine messen-
gers), including Abraham, 
Hagar, Zachariah, and 
Mary. Dreams and visions 
are another way in which 
God communicates to 

God is Still Speaking 



Missions 
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Buffalo Food Shelf  

Thank You! 
Thank you to all that helped with the Spaghetti Supper 

in January! We served around 100 people.  

Here are the end of year results from the food shelf. The new food shelf director is Laureen Bodin.  

 

DONORS: 

21% individuals, 31% business, 12% clubs, 10% fundraising, 16% United Way/third party. 

 

TOTAL DISTRIBUTION OF FOOD 

16,310 pounds – an increase of roughly 6,000 pounds compared to 2023 

There was an increase of food donated – 294,142 pounds total, as compared to the same period in 2023. 

Rescue food  accounts for 65-68% of total food distribution.  Rescue food is that food 

received from stores such as Cub, Coborn’s, Walmart, and Target. 

 

KIDS’ CHOICE – This program is for children specifically who come with their parents and held during school 

breaks at Christmas and in summer.  In July there was a record number of 50+ children per night in                                                                                                                                                           

the first week and 40+ children per night the second week.  Over the summer, 664 children were given 15,048 

pounds of food. 

 

There are deliveries to seniors at Woodmere and Lakeside as well as Friday distributions rotating from Grace 

Place, Buffalo Community Center, and Buffalo Food Shelf.  

 

Community Breakfasts – Community Center.  There was an average of 150 people served per month at the 

Community Center.  The Community Center breakfasts are no longer going to be available at the Center. 

 

Holiday Baskets – Holiday food vouchers from Cub for turkey (Thanksgiving) and ham (Easter) are given as 

well as pies.  A total of 600 baskets, split between two months, are packed and distributed. 

Red Cross Blood Drive 

Our next Blood Drive will be March 3rd 
from noon to 6pm. Sign up online at  
RedCrossBlood.org, enter 55313.  
 
Watch for a sign up sheet outside the office 
for volunteer opportunities! 
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Lenten Soup Suppers 
Lenten Soup Suppers will be starting up in March on 

Wednesdays!! We will be sharing this fellowship time to-

gether with our friends at Spirit of Joy. Please watch for 

sign up sheets outside the office.  

Calvin Presbyterian is Hosting  

“Preparing for the Later Part of  Life” 
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SPOT~Bread Baking  

Spiritual Practices Of Today (SPOT) is a monthly Faith 

Formation offering that focuses on various spiritual practices 

we can use to grow deeper in our faith and relationship with 

God. 

 
 
 

Please watch the bulletins and the March 
newsletter for the details about the next 

SPOT. More information to come! 
 

 



Session Summary 

Session approves 2025 
budget 
     Buffalo Presbyterian 
Church’s (BPC) budget in 
2025 lists income of 
$198,085 and expenditures 
of $201,614. The Session 
approved the budget noting 
that the $3,500 projected 
deficit should be covered by 
a variety of factors including 
expected pledged giving 
above that which was 
pledged for 2025, and the 
expectation that funds that 
were set aside to cover pas-
toral expenses during Pastor 
Entz’ sabbatical won’t be 
totally spent. The church 

also entered the year with a 
$30,000 checking account 
balance. The Session would 
make budget adjustments 
during the year if income 
decreases or expenses in-
crease. It was noted in the 
annual report the pledged 
giving was down about 12% 
even though we received 
three more pledges this year 
than last year. 
 
BPC-Spirit of Joy Luther-
an Church (SOJ) lease 
agreement moves forward 
     With assurances from the 
presbytery’s Board of Trus-

tees attorney that the 
lease agreement be-
tween BPC and SOJ is 
in order, the session ap-
proved a five-year lease 
with Spirit of Joy Lu-
theran Church. The Lu-
therans have already 
approved the agree-
ment. The Board of 
Trustees for the Presby-
tery of the Twin Cities 
Area is expected to for-
mally approve the lease 
at their February meet-
ing. The Session also 
approved Elders Don 
Eddy and Chuck Klaas-

Theresa Bevilacqua 
Cindy Doth 
Don Eddy 
Larry Janski 
Ralph Johansen 
Chuck Klaassen 
Linda Shebiel 
Mike Quady 
Pastor Brian Entz 

* Treasurer Barb Janski* 

Liz Klaassen 

Michele Lawlor 

Joan Lowe* 

Lavina Pattee 

Kathy Quady 
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Session  

sen to continue as our 
church’s liaisons with SOJ 
through 2025.  
 
Eddy will head Nominat-
ing Committee  
      Elder Don Eddy will 
chair the 2025 BPC Nomi-
nating Committee. Other 
members are Deacon Barb 
Janski, and at-large mem-
bers Eric Ellwoods, Mary 
Marke-Patch, and Pat Ol-
sen. They will seek nomi-
nees to fill open positions 
on the Session and Board 
of Deacons. If they contact 
you to serve, prayerfully 
consider whether you 
would be willing to accept 
this invitation to leadership. 

Meets monthly on the third Tuesday at 6:30pm 

 

Board of  Deacons 
Meets monthly on the third Monday at 4:30pm 

Finance Committee 
Fellowship Committee 
Personnel Committee 
Communications Committee  
Worship & Music Committee 
Building & Grounds Committee 
Missions Committee 
Faith Formation Committee/ Clerk of Session 
Moderator 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To contribute to 

our mission and 

ministry online, 

please scan the 

QR code. 

Highlights of  the January 21 Stated Session Meeting and the January 26 Congregational Meeting 



Buffalo Presbyterian Church is a congregation 

in which the Word, the Spirit, and the Love of 

God enrich and strengthen us as individuals and 

families in Christ.  

 

The purpose of this Church is to fully equip us to 

become disciples of Jesus Christ, obeying His 

commandments to love and worship God, love 

and care for our neighbors, and make new disci-

ples in our community and the world.  

Buffalo Presbyterian Church 

507 County Road 134 

Buffalo, MN 55313 

 

Phone: 763-682-2773 

Email: office@buffalopresbyterian.org 

www.buffalopresbyterian.org  

 


